
 

 

 

Carshalton Boys Sports College Parent Bulletin 
No.31    This  week is Blue Week              10th March 2017 

 

Science week 2017 

Next week we will be celebrating British Science Week. KS3 students will 

be receiving a slight change to their science lessons.  The topic of the 

week is ‘Change’ and so a number of types of change will be 

investigated.  

Tutors will be sent a short science based activity each morning to provoke 

class discussions. Each will take around 5 minutes.  

Over the week a number of activities will be run during morning 

breaktime in the playground. Feel free to come and watch with the boys but most importantly don’t panic 

if you hear a few bangs! 

Periodic Table Scrabble competition.  Design a word using the letters of the periodic table.  We are 

working with the Art department and hope to create large scale versions of the winning designs for the 

science block.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Day Break time – pop up 

science 

Where 

Monday Loud bangs- Hydrogen 

balloons 

Water into wine 

Playground 

Tuesday Whoosh bottle 

Thermite reaction 

Playground  

S11 

Wednesday Musical fire S11- Loud 

Thursday Colour changing bottles  

Non Newtonian liquid- 

corn-starch speaker 

Playground 

S11 

Friday Baking soda and vinegar-

Bucket  

Coke and mentos 

Exploding tin (lots of new 

candles, icing sugar) 

Playground 

 



 

 

 

Year 9 Assembly – WaterAid 

 

Jeremy Heath from SES Water came in & spoke to the Year 

9s about WaterAid and the difference that the charity 

makes around the world, with a particular focus on 

Bangladesh. 

Jeremy is an engineer who was invited to see the work that 

is being done by WaterAid in Bangladesh. 

The students were really engaged in the talk  & video clips. 

It emphasised the little effort and belief and trust that is 

required to have a big impact on communities, particularly 

in slum areas. 

It also encouraged them to be reflective of the simple 

things that we take for granted. 

 

Great food (water!) for thought for the students first thing on a Monday morning! 

 

RMetS Climate Change Conference 9th March 2017 

 

Yesterday the year 12s and I were lucky enough to have attended a very 

engaging, challenging conference on Climate Change. We had talks from 

specialists including Dr Tim Lane who has been studying the changes in the ice 

caps in Greenland & Professor Terry Callaghan (the founder of INERACT) who 

has been researching changes in the Arctic for over 50 years. 

 

The talks were insightful and engaging and then there was a ‘break out’ session 

whereby smaller groups of students were able to probe and discuss issues and 

opinions with these specialists. 

 

It was a unique and special experience, added by the bonus choir performance 

during the break & Galileo thermometers for attending!  

Despite it being a late finish (6.30pm) it was a great experience and fit in well with the new A Level 

Specification! 

 

 

Year 12 Regeneration Fieldwork 

 

On Tuesday 7th March instead of a double lesson in the classroom we went & explored the regeneration 

around London Docklands. 

We began our trip by visiting the Docklands Museum. This was some good secondary data collection, 

which set us up well for the primary data collection that followed. 

For the primary data collection we were blessed with beautiful blue skies and mild temperatures. The 

students collected a range of primary data including business surveys, shopping surveys, EQAs, photos & 

even managed to interview some members of the public.  

They enjoyed engaging with the environment that we have spent a considerable time studying in the 

classroom. 

 

Lauren  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Little Shop of Horrors 

 

Preparations are already well underway for our next whole school production – 

Little Shop of Horrors which tells the story of a giant plant which feeds on 

human blood! Hayley is busy planting bamboo in order to transform the stage into 

a florist. If you are green fingered and would like to contribute some plants please 

let myself or Hayley know. Thank you Rosalind  

 

 

 

 

 

GCSE Drama Exams 

 

With just three weeks remaining until the Y11 Drama Practical Exams 

the boys performance work is on fire! Please drop into either W14 or 

W03 and take a look. Rosalind  

 

 

 

 

 

Sixth for English Literature Conference 

 

On Monday 6th March, 21 of the A Level English students went to the Dorian Gray Literature Conference 

at City Temple, Holborn. Geared around University-style lectures that looked at one of their core texts, 

the group of Year 12 and 13 students were fantastic throughout and have taken a great deal from the 

day. Thanks to Allie, as well as the rest of Admin and Finance, for their help in organising. OWH   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Historical Association 

 

Taylor Tumbridge is taking part in the national final of the Historical Association’s speaking competition 

this Saturday, having won the regional final several weeks ago.  This very prestigious event is taking 

place at the Imperial War Museum and the theme is ‘How the First World War impacted the local 

community’.   

Please wish him well if you see him around school. 

 

Thanks 

History Department 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PRE – Abortion & Life Visit 

 

As a change to their usual timetabled lessons PRE students from Year9, Year 10 and the 6th form were 

visited by Peter Sullivan, Education Officer for ‘Life’.  Peter gave a presentation followed by some 

questions on the subject of abortion and the value of Life.  Our PRE GCSE students are studying matters 

surrounding life, death and the value of life.  Peter’s charity is a secular group and was therefore able to 

provide our boys with a unique viewpoint.  In his presentation Peter sensitively outlined the position of his 

charity, who seek to provide support to women who are pregnant as an alternative to abortion, as well as 

explore reasons for, and the argument in favour of, a woman’s right to have an abortion.  Our students 

were very sensitive to the subject matter, and engaged in a well-informed discussion which has now 

enriched their GCSE studies. 

 

If you would be interested in the work of Life you can visit their website: https://lifecharity.org.uk/ 

 

Paul Henry 

 

 

 

Athletics Assistant Official Training (Level 1)- Thursday 2nd March 2017 

 

 

Six Sutton Supremo leaders took part in an Athletics 

Assistant Official Training on Thursday 2nd March 2017. 

The course involved developing their knowledge of the 

key responsibilities of an assistant official, measuring 

times and distances, recording judgements, reporting 

concerns, communicating to athletes/officials and 

applying basic rules. All six leaders passed the course 

and are now qualified as Athletic Assistant Officials.  

 

 

Please congratulate the boys on their success and I`m sure we are all looking forward to 

seeing them put their skills into practice on Sports Day this year! Miss Hendle 

  

Rico Brooks 

Archie Parks 

Joe Watkins 

Matthew Amanor-Boadu 

Archie Alexander 

Connor Edney 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5/6 Basketball Workshop- 6th March 2017- photos attached 

 

On Monday 6th March 2017 the following primary schools Muschamp, Foresters, Cheam Fields, 

Hackbridge, Abbey, Nonsuch attended a basketball workshop held here at CBSC. There were 55 year 

5/6 students who attended the event and a total of 20 young leaders from CBSC ranging from year 7-11. 

The event including a six station circuit teaching pupils the fundamental skills of basketball and followed 

by 3v3 competitions between the schools. All of the young leaders demonstrated excellent enthusiasm 

and all showed progression throughout the circuit sessions. The young leaders received fantastic feedback 

from both the primary schools and Tracey Milbourn who is the Sutton School Games Organiser. 

 

“I was extremely impressed with all the students who lead the activities who were knowledgeable, 

enthusiastic and encouraging. There were a lot of positive comments from both teachers and supporters. 

Please pass on my congratulations to the leaders.” Tracey Milbourn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lifecharity.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

Please congratulate the following young leaders on their participation. 

 

Jay Lawrence-10 

Alvin Gasangwa- 10 

Trevor ssestongo- 10 

Adam Fontinelle- 10 

Cameron Watson- 8R 

Dylan James- 8R 

Karim Meller- 8R 

Omar El-Zeftawy- 8M 

Jason Quansah- 8 

Kwayera Cumberbatch- Wynter- 11 

Nathan Hunter- 7W 

Kyle Harrison- 9P 

Jacob Fontinelle- 8S 

Ahorjon Abdullaev- 7E 

Will Wilkins- 7F 

Jakub Feliks- 7 

Raphael Bruce-smith- 7 

James Center- 7 

Jacob Downer- 7 

Sebastian Bassom- 7S 

 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Jessica Hendle 

 

 

Weekly Results 

 

Year 7 Football -  Stanley Park 0 vs 7 Carshalton Boys 

Year 9 Football – Parmiters 2 vs 7 (AET) Carshalton Boys  

Crystal Palace Foundation – Portsmouth 3 vs 4 Crystal Palace Foundation 

 

Upcoming Fixtures 

 

Date Sport and fixture information Yr(s) H/A Start Finish 

14.03.17 Handball London Finals 10 Away 7:30am 3:30pm 

14.03.17 Basketball vs Coombe Boys 7 Away 3:00pm 6:00pm 

14.03.17 Football vs Kingsdale 9 Home 3:00pm 5:30pm 

15.03.17 Football vs Richard Challoner 11 Away 1:30pm 5:00pm 

15.03.17 Rugby vs Ernest Bevin 7 Away 2:00pm  5:00pm 

16.03.17 Football vs Greenshaw 7 Away 3:00pm 5:00pm 

17.03.17 Football vs Wallington Boys 11 Away 1:00pm 4:00pm 

17.03.17 Rugby vs Wilsons 7  Away 3:00pm 5:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Carshalton Boys Sports College 
Café Menu 13.03.2017  

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Main Meal 1 

 
Chicken Black 

Bean  
 

 
Chicken  

Pie  

 
Pot roast  

Beef  

 
Kofta  
kebab  

 
Fish & chips  

Main Meal 2 

 
Stir fried  
Beef egg  
Noodles  

 
Bacon mac 

& 
Cheese 

 
Fennel  

Roasted  
Pork  

 
Jerk chicken  
Rice & peas 

 
Fish fingers  
Fish cakes  

Vegetarian 

 
Stir fried  

Tofu  

 
Grilled herb  
Mushrooms 

 
Roasted vegetable  

Pie  

 
Chick pea 

Pitta   

 
Quiche  

Fish Special 

  
Kedgeree 

 

   

Potato 

 
Savoury  

Rice  

 
Onion roasted  

Potatoes  

 
Roast  

Potatoes  

 
Rice & 
Peas   

 
Chips  

Vegetables 

 
Courgettes  

Peppers  

 
Peas & 

Green beans  

 
Roasted  

Vegetables  

 
Sweetcorn  

Peppers 

 
Baked  
Beans  

Food fact  

 
Bulb is used as vegetable. Fennel has sweet taste that resembles the flavor of anise and licorice. Leaves 

have stronger taste than bulb. Fennel is rich source of dietary fibers, vitamins C, B9 and B6 and minerals 

such as potassium, manganese and phosphorus.  

Pasta Bar/Grab 
& Go Bar 

 
Pasta  
Bar  

 
Sausage & 

Mash  

 
Pasta 
Bar 

 
Pasta 
Bar 

 
Chicken & 

Chips   

Refuel 2 

 
A selection of hot panini sandwiches  

Hot food & drinks  

Desserts 

 
Coconut  

Cake  

 
Jam  

Sponge  

 
Peach  

Crumble  

 
Fruit  
Slice  

 
Assorted  
Sweets  

Meal Deal £1.90 
Choice of any Hot meal with a cup juice and a choice of a fruit bag or piece of fruit or 

small fruit tub 
 

 

 


